
 

 

 

 

It was a full house at Hectorville Sporting Club on Tuesday for our visit from District Governor Sam 

Camporeale.  We also welcomed several other guests - Lee Camporeale, Group 7 AG Don Will, Peter Poulton 

from Norwood, and our newly arrived exchange student, Marie Hermanns from Germany. 

 

Exchange Student Marie Hermanns 

 

Marie introduced herself to the club and said that she has been warmly welcomed by her host family and 

students at Marryatville High School.  We will be looking forward to spending more time with Marie at club 

activities throughout the year. 

 

District Governor Sam Camporeale 

 

DG Sam then gave us an overview of the coming Rotary year. There are many great events planned that club 

members can get involved with, including: 

 

The Centenary of the Rotary Foundation, during which a 4 minute Rotary video will be played at all film 

screenings at cinemas around the country, with support from Fox. We have the opportunity to set up in the 

cinema foyers to promote Rotary during this time. 

 

 The International Conference in Atlanta 

 The District Conference in Mt. Gambier (see Ian Coat to let him know if you are interested) 

 

Sam also spoke about many of the inspiring stories to come from Rotary Foundation initiatives, including that 

of Peace Scholar, Caterina Becorpi. You can watch Caterina speaking about the impact of her scholarship 

here: http://video.rotary.org/95bk/the-importance-of-the-peace-centers-caterina-becorpi/ 

 

Thanks Sam - we're looking forward to the year ahead.  See Group Photo below with Kirsty and Marie 

Hermanns. 

 

  

 



 

 

 

Update from Norwood: Marie Hermanns – the first two weeks. 

 

As Marie marks her first fortnight in Oz it’s 

worth having a look at the major happenings 

to date.  After arriving 14 days ago, Marie 

enjoyed a couple of days with her Counsellor, 

Di Clements and Dennis, getting over minor 

jet lag, arranging bank accounts etc. 

 

On Friday 29th she enrolled at Marryatville 

High, and also moved in with Suzzanne, Tino 

and Emily Porcaro, her first host family.  The 

Porcaro’s other daughter, Isabella, is 

currently on exchange in Switzerland. 

 
 

The next day, she attended Norwood club’s Dance Party Fund Raiser, and cut some pretty fancy moves on 

the dance floor with the Poulton’s two exchangees, Chiara from Italy and Penny from France and their friend 

Georgia, also from Italy. 

 

  
Chiara, Georgia, Marie and Penny at the Dance 

Extravaganza….. 

…. And on the dance floor.  Sorry about the terrible 

photo quality. 

 

Wednesday 3rd saw her at Norwood club’s meeting. 

 

Sunday 7th, Marie was introduced to that great Aussie tradition – the Bunnings Barbecue – where she helped 

out behind the counter, and doubtless gained some familiarity with our currency.  Michael and Gail trained her 

well, ‘cos she’s already volunteered for the next one. 

 



 

 

 

 
 

Later that day, she attended the briefing session run by the District Committee, and attended by the Counsellor 

and every host family member.  And well done Norwood and Magill Sunrise – a 100% turn out for the first time 

in this correspondent’s 25 year involvement with Youth Exchange.  

 

 

Tuesday morning saw her attend her first 

Magill Sunrise meeting, where she me 

President Kirsty Stark and DG Sam 

Camporeale.  Highlight of the meeting 

was obviously Sam’s presentation, but a 

close second was Marie’s first encounter 

with Sergeant Mark.  Germany 1, Oz nil.  

And Marie still has her €2 coin 

 
 

That’s a pretty hectic first 2 weeks, and we can look forward to frequent updates on Marie’s adventures.  And 

speaking of adventures, the success of Marie’s time with us depends on Rotarians taking the initiative by 

including her in as many activities as they can.  Whatever you’ve got coming up, pause long enough to think 

about how you might involve Marie in it.  If everyone in both clubs thinks of just one thing, she’ll have a pretty 

good year.  Feel free to speak to Marie, Di or Peter.   

 

  



 

 

 

Weekly Challenge 

 

This Week's Challenge is to send Mina a message of encouragement for her upcoming Channel swim. Mina's 

timing window for her swim with sister Bridget is now open, and if you're on Facebook, you can stay up to 

date with all of her news at https://www.facebook.com/groups/917572655027743/ 

 

Lucky Card Jackpot: $40 Next Tuesday 

 

 
 

There is no Natural Justice when it comes to gambling.  If you haven’t been attending you can still win the 

Jackpot next Tuesday, with only one proviso; YOU MUST BE THERE. 

 

 

Roster Meeting 982 

Susan Gascoine – Behind the Badge 

 

Welcomer Sue Gascoine 

Steward #1 Carol McKenzie (Permanent) 

Steward #2 Bronwyn Hyder (Permanent) 

Chair Sue Hector 

IT Ian Coat (Permanent) 

 

• 24th August Combined Service Club Dinner @ Campbelltown Council Function Centre  

• 10th October, combined Group 7 dinner  

• District Conference Mt Gambier 2017 = 27th to 30th April, Ian Coat co-ordinating accommodation.  

 

Upcoming One Thousand’s Meeting (17th Jan) 

 

Suggested breakfast in Nightingale Park, whilst burying new time capsule…… 

Mark T suggested raising $1,000 for a worthy cause to commemorate our One Thousand’s Meeting 

 

  



 

 

 

Kirsty Stark 

    

Ian Coat 

Tuesday 6.50 for 7.00am 

Hectorville Sporting Club, Fisher Street, Magill

    

magill@rotaryclub.org.au

www.magill.rotary.org.au/

www.facebook.com/rotarymagill

    

        



 

 

 

www.rotarynews.info/district9520

    

 

 

 

 

    

6.30pm Campbelltown Athelstone Football Club 150 George St, Paradise 

6.15pm St Peter’s Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 

6.30pm Kent Town The Kent Town Hotel 76 Rundle Street, Kent Town 

7.15am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 

1.00pm Norwood Manto Café Parade, Norwood  

6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 

6.30pm Burnside The Maylands Hotel 67 Phillis St, Maylands 

6.30pm Morialta The Rezz Hotel 20 Hamilton Tce, Newton 

No Meetings

    

 

Norwood Rotary 

2nd and 4th Wednesdays at Manto Café 

1st, 3rd and 5th Wednesdays at Kensi  Hotel 

  



 

 

 

 

The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of a worthy enterprise and in 

particular to encourage and foster: 

The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service. 

High ethical standards in business and professions: the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations: 

and the dignifying by every Rotarian of their occupation as an opportunity to serve society. 

The application of the ideal service by every Rotarian to their personal, business and community life. 

The advancement of international understanding, goodwill and peace through a world fellowship of business 

and professional people united in the ideal of service. 

 

 

The Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 

 

Is it the truth? 

Is it fair to all concerned? 

Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

 

 

For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity to serve through Rotary we give thanks. 

 
 

 


